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M A R I A N  C E N T RA L

CLASS OF 2021
136

students graduated 
from Marian Central 

19.9%
of graduates moved 

on to a 2-year college

$25,276,785
in academic 

scholarships awarded

1.5%
of graduates moved on 

to the military

$706,094
in athletic 

scholarships awarded

.7%
entered the 
workforce

75%
of graduates moved on 

to a 4-year college

2.9%
are undecided
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Marian Central’s 2021  
Salutatorian and Valedictorian

Brian Hopp, Valedictorian 
attending Texas Christian University

Molly Finnegan, Salutatorian 
attending North Central College

DEAR ALUMNI,
It is with gratitude and excitement that we welcome a new academic year at Marian Central. While this 
academic year began with similar challenges to the 2020-2021 year, my gratitude stems from our ability 
to open the year with in-person learning. It is essential to provide our students with consistent, vibrant 
educational opportunities in the classroom. The ability to physically welcome students into the school 
building brings us all a sense of renewal and hope within our school communities.  
 
It is apparent to me (now with all four of my children in college) that time spent in high school goes by like 
a blink of the eye. When you reflect on your time at Marian as a student, it most likely feels like it flew by 
quickly. Hopefully, your reflection also brings back wonderful academic, social, and spiritual memories. We 
are absolutely blessed that families have entrusted us to provide students with a faith-based education. The 
gift of an education is tremendous. The gift of a faith-based education is life changing.  
 
We at Marian are thankful to all our parents, families, and alumni who have made and continue to make the 
sacrifices to support a Catholic education. On behalf of the students, staff, and administration of Marian 
Central, we would like to thank our alumni for such a strong support of the school and for helping to ensure 
Marian Central’s longevity and success in providing an option for a faith-based education in McHenry 
County. Go Hurricanes!

Sincerely,

Mike Shukis 

LETTER FROM
 THE SUPERINTENDENT
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HELLO TO MY NEW HURRICANE FAMILY!
It’s been a whirlwind of excitement and energy as the school year started! I’m so glad to be here, but I’d like to introduce 
myself to our wider community. My name is Fr. Warren and I’m the new spiritual director of Marian Central. I’m originally 
from Rockford, IL where my parents still reside. I attended Boylan Central Catholic High School and Loras College in 
Dubuque, Iowa. It was at Loras I met many Marian Central alumni who became good friends….and it didn’t hurt that the 
president of the college is a Hurricane, too! God’s plans are funny that way. 

As a focal point for the year, I leaned on the influence of a young Italian man who was raised by an influential family. 
His name, Pier Giorgio Fratssati. His life was quite ordinary: friendship, sports, and hard work to keep up with schooling. 
He had hobbies including swimming, sailing, skiing, hiking, mountain-climbing, biking, fencing, ice-skating, horseback 
riding. His studies included agriculture and engineering. He took piano and dance lessons and loved to sing. He could 
recite poetry and long passages of Dante. He translated books from Latin to Italian. He was a meticulous collector. He 
spoke several languages. He loved the opera, theater, and art museums. He traveled extensively and enjoyed photography. 
He could be the life of the party or deafeningly reverent. He was at home with the homeless on the streets as well as 
members of the highest classes in the embassy ballroom. 

During one of his mountain climbing excursions with friends, one took a photo of him.  He later scribbled “verso l’alto” on 
it, which translates “to the heights”. This phrase has since come to encapsulate his philosophy of mountaineering and his 
Catholic outlook on life and adventure. He died at just 24 years old, but the massive turnout at his funeral indicated the 
impact he had on people of all different backgrounds. He isn’t a saint yet, but well on his way. 

Last year was hard, certainly for schools. This year looks to be a year of opportunity. We want Marian to go “To the 
Heights, Together!” which means that we want each individual in the school to be uniquely excellent. Can going up a 
mountain be tough? Sure, but it is achievable with a good team and it’s worth striving for! If someone has climbed before 
us, we should reach out to be helped up. And if we get to the summit before someone else, we should turn to help them 
up. I’m so glad we are back in school together now. I want that togetherness to grow so we can have great trust in one 
another no matter what mountain we face. 

My desire for our alumni community is to reflect what Pier Giorgio and my friends from Marian emulate so well...a deep 
love for others that flows from a life centered on Christ. There is nothing so organic, so authentic, so true as a person 
who lives the call to holiness that all have received at baptism. In a world that recognizes how important being “true to 
oneself” is, the Church would point to the dynamic lives of women and men throughout history who lived in a unique 
way...but focused on one goal. As alumni you are in a unique role in the team, living the mission out in the world. I invite 
you to pray with, and for our students. Since you have reached some summits already in your life, help our students to 
know they can do the same!

I look forward to going to the heights together with all of you as my mountaineering team. Please pray for me to be a good 
spiritual director and please pray for our Marian community this year as we go “To the Heights, Together!” Go Hurricanes!

Rev. Charles Warren
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CLASS OF 1963
RON BYKOWSKI of McHenry, 
IL, and his wife, Linda, donated 
flagpoles to St. Mary Cemetery 
in McHenry, Church of Holy 
Apostles Cemetery and St. 
Patrick Countryside Cemetery 
in McHenry, St. John the 
Baptist Cemetery in Johnsburg, 
and St. Patrick Cemetery in 
Hartland.  They also arranged 
to have The McHenry 
American Legion Post 491 and 
other McHenry veterans supply 
the flags.  Ron is a veteran who 
served as a musician, playing 
trumpet with the 539th United 
States Air Force Band and the 
566th Air Force Band of the 
Illinois Air National Guard. He 
has played Taps in McHenry 
area cemeteries for the past 60 
years!

CLASS OF 1980
JIM COLLINS of Dubuque, 
IA, has been appointed as 
a member of the United 
States Catholic Conference 
of Bishops’ Higher Education 
Working Group.

CLASS OF 1992
MARY JO GRASS of Sharon, 
WI, authored and illustrated 
a children’s book, “The 
Adventures of Snowball 
the Semi-Mighty Dog.” It is 
the first book in a series for 
children ages 8 and up.

KEEP IN TOUCH
We want to stay in touch with 
you and keep you updated 
on all the exciting news at 
Marian Central! Please help 
us out by making sure your 
information is up to date. Have 
you recently been married and 
changed your last name? Have 
you moved and changed your 
address? Have you changed 
your email or phone number? 
Please let us know!

We also want to hear about 
your successes and milestone 
events happening in your 
life. We’d love to feature you 
on social media or in our fall 
edition of the Hurricane Alert! 
Please update all information 
by Spring.

ALUM
NI: CLASS NOTES

MARIAN CENTRAL VOLLEYBALL CAP ITALIZES ON 
COMMUNITY SERVICE

The Marian Central Volleyball Program wanted to do a service 
project that not only served the community but served the 
school as well. They began collecting plastic caps in 2020 
with a hefty goal of 250 lbs and an 8’ bench to be made from 
what was collected. The Green Tree Plastics - ABC Partnership 
program in Evansville, Indiana, had all the rules and 
regulations in place. After months of collecting, organizing 
pickups, sorting, and having “cap” parties to tally up the haul, 
they were able to gather 200 lbs of caps which was enough 
for a 6’ bench.

With a truck bed full of caps, the volleyball coaches took 
a road trip to Evansville. They returned the next day with 
a beautiful black and red bench. They would like to thank 
everyone who saved their caps, collected from family 
members, and had their organizations donate. They couldn’t 
have reached their goal without you! Our school has a new 
bench, and the volleyball team has left a piece of their high 
school journey forever commemorated at Marian Central.
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CLASS OF 2006
BREANA WHALEN of Mount 
Prospect, IL, married John 
McCloud on July 16, 2021, in 
Mt. Prospect, Illinois.

CLASS OF 2007
JANELLE KAVALUNAS of 
Barrington, IL, married Steve 
Trkulja on September 18, 2021, 
in Door County, Wisconsin.

CLASS OF 2008
JACQUELINE OTT of Chicago, 
IL, married Brad Smetana on 
September 11, 2021, in Culver, 
Indiana.

CLASS OF 2009
BETH JACOBS of Milwaukee, 
WI, married Daniel Dupont on 
April 17, 2021, in Milwaukee, 
Wisconsin.

BRITTANY WUENSCH of 
Nashville, TN, married Teran 
Johnson on April 24, 2021, in 
Algonquin, Illinois.

CLASS OF 2010
MARY KATE MANNING 
of Geneva, IL, married 
Jim Zwingelberg on May 15, 
2021, in Huntley, Illinois.

CLASS OF 2011
MATTHEW STAHL of 
McHenry, IL, married Emily 
Rosenquist on September 
18, 2021, in Genoa City, 
Wisconsin.

EMILY TREVINO of Crystal 
Lake, IL, married Scott Gascho 
on July 10, 2021, in Galena, 
Illinois. 
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BIRTH
S

CLASS OF 2004
TAYLOR (LaBELLE) WEBER 
of Kalona, IA, and husband, 
Eric, welcomed Evelynn Belle on 
January 7, 2021. Evelynn weighed 7 
lb 8.5 oz and was 20 in. long.

STEPHANIE (PAULEY) McMILLAN 
of Saint Charles, MO, and husband, 
Austin, welcomed Finley Vincent on 
August 9, 2021. Finley weighed 6 lb 
8 oz and was 20.5 in. long.  Finley is 
the grandson of Stephen and Cathy 
(Dwyer) Pauley ’83.

BRITTANY (WIGHTMAN) VOS of 
Burlington, WI, and husband, Ryan, 
welcomed Reed John on June 10, 
2021. Reed weighed 8 lb and was 19.5 
in. long.

CLASS OF 2015
MARY BLACK of Davenport, IA, 
and Mitchell Morrisey welcomed 
Charlotte Emerson on July 31, 2021. 
Charlotte weighed 4 lb 5 oz and was 
16 in. long.

KAITLYN 
(FLYNN) 
BENTLER of 
Hillsboro, IA, and 
husband, Kalvyn, 
welcomed Mia 
Grace on May 
10, 2021. Mia 
weighed 7 lb 7 
oz and was 19 in. 
long.

CLASS OF 2010
BRIDGET 

(KORCZYK) 
SHAPIRO 

of Litchfield, 
NH, and 

husband, Joey, 
welcomed Bruce 

Kenneth on 
June 21, 

2021.

CLASS OF 2012
KAILEE (SMALL) JANDA of 
Joint Base Lewis-McChord, WA, 
and husband, Anthony, welcomed 
Carson David on April 13, 2021. 
Carson weighed 8 lb 6 oz and was 22 
in. long. Carson is the grandson of 
Jennifer Boerner ’88.

ALEX TETA of McHenry, IL, and 
wife, Kelly, welcomed Andrew 
Nicolas on August 20, 2021. Alex 
weighed 9 lb and was just under 21 
in. long.

BRITTANY (HULL) SOLOMON of 
Algonquin, IL, and husband, Steven, 
welcomed Evelynn Rae on May 5, 
2021. Evelynn weighed 7 lb 12 oz 
and was 20 in. long.

CLASS OF 2009
KRISSA (VICTOR) SANCHEZ of 
Burlington, WI, and husband, Juan, 
welcomed Piper Ann on April 21, 
2021. Piper weighed 6 lb and was 
19.5 in. long.

CLASS OF 2005
SHARON (SPEAKER) SHARPE 
of White Plains, NY, and husband, 
Richard, welcomed Ryan Jeffrey on 
July 9, 2021.  He joins big brothers, 
Brendan James and Colin Peter. He is 
the grandson of retired Marian math 
teacher, Jim Speaker.

CLASS OF 2008
CARLY (ACCOMANDO) 
HEINKING of Schaumburg, IL, and 
husband, Ryan, welcomed Elliott 
and Sawyer on July 13, 2021. Elliott 
weighed 6 lb 13 oz and was 21 in. 
long. Sawyer weighed 6 lb 3 oz and 
was 21 in. long.
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Alumni
MARTIN WOERTER ’62, August 19, 2021

REX LITCHFIELD ’63, July 25, 2021, brother of Richard Litchfield ’66, 
Deborah (Litchfield) Choutka ’72, and Linda (Litchfield) Fenlaciki ’76

KATHLEEN HETTERMAN ’64, October 8, 2021, sister of Diane (Stilling) DeWolfe ’64

MIKE PERKINS ’66, June 10, 2021

DR. JOSEPH MOERSCHBAECHER ’67, July 1, 2021, brother of Mary (Moerschbaecher) 
McDonald ’68, William Moerschbaecher ’75, and Patricia (Moerschbaecher) Frett

GERALD SMITH ’69, September 9, 2021, brother of Diane (Smith) O’Donnell ’60, 
Cheryl (Smith) Hofweber ’63, Thomas Smith ’69, and Jeffrey Smith ’77

SHANNON REILLY ’76, October 28, 2021, mother of Erin Reilly ’07 and Carly Reilly ’15; 
aunt of Lara (Drake) Ratts ’97 and Ian Drake ’07

Family
MATTHEW STAHL, August 8, 2021, father of Eleanor (Stahl) Gullett ’80, Matthew Stahl ’80, 
John Stahl ’82, Linda (Stahl) Grabbert, Mary Flynn ’85, Christopher Stahl ’87, Thomas Stahl ’89, 
Andrea (Stahl) Radcliffe ’90, Robert Stahl ’92, Madeline (Stahl) Spitson ’94, James Stahl ’96, 
Melissa (Stahl) Hernandez ’97, Amanda (Stahl) Hooper ’01, Megan (Stahl) Bailey ’04, 
and many grandchildren 

JACQUELINE HOOVER, August 18, 2021, mother of Frank Richard Hoover II ’84 and 
Ann (Hoover) Eckstein ’86; grandmother of Frank Richard Hoover III ’17, Carly Hoover ’20, 
Bennett Eckstein ’21, Reese Eckstein ’24, and Samuel Hoover ’24

WILLIAM MORRISSEY, September 28, 2021, father of Olivia Morrissey ’10 and Lucas Morrissey ’16

JASON COOPER, September 25, 2021, brother of Jesse Cooper ’99
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Homecoming Parade

Fr. Warren collecting candy at the parade

Homecoming WIN against Leo Catholic High School 29-0 Homecoming King, Frank Lavin, and Homecoming Queen, Maddison Shepard

Student Section of Football Game



10   |   MARIAN CENTRAL

On July 26, 2021, Bull Valley Golf Club 
and Woodstock Country Club graciously 
hosted our 49th Annual Golf Outing. The 
outing included 167 golfers, consisting of 
alumni, faculty, staff, parents, and friends.  
After the outing, the golfers socialized and 
enjoyed dinner at Bull Valley Golf Club. 
The golf outing raised over $60,000 for the 
Marian Central Athletic Department.  

1

3

2

5

4

1 Chris Horvath, Terry 
Poci, Reilly Huber ’10, 
Derek Poci 2 Paul 
Ammonette 3 Rob 
Young, Jesse Klebba, 
Steve Notaro, Steve 
Fireng 4 Carol Iden, 
Tricia Harding, Erin 
Zecchin, Amanda 
Jakubowicz 
5 Erin Kelly, Brian Kelly 
’83, Brian Giangrego, 
Kristin Giangrego 
6 Facilities Director, 
Robert Glascott, and 
Linda Glascott 7 Tara 
(O’Connor) Hoover 
’89, Mary (Merryman) 
McNulty ’91, Gina 
Kenyon, Ann (Merryman 
Klaus ’88 

A special thank you to 
Vicky Long Photography 
and Camera Lady 
for providing event 
photography.
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Marian Central Catholic High School

2020 - 2021
ANNUAL REPORT
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Due to COVID-19, no state 
tournaments were held during 
the fall and winter seasons.

MARIAN CENTRAL

ACHIEVEMENTS
From academic accolades, sports success and service to others, our students’ accomplishments are a source of pride for 
the entire Marian Central community.

INDIVIDUAL AND TEAM SUCCESS
 

 

 

136
graduates in the 

Class of 2021

12
members of the 
French Honor 

Society

$25M+
earned in scholarships 

by the Class 
of 2021

12
members of the 

Tri-M Music 
Honor Society

46
members of the 

National 
Honor Society

12
members of the 

Thespian 
Society

67
members of the 

Spanish National 
Honor Society

63
students named 
Marian Senior 

Scholars

26
students named 

Illinois State 
Scholars

68
Mentor Program 

members

Girls golf team: Sectional Finalists
Boys cross country, Peter Walsdorf: 
Regional and Sectional Champion
Girls track team: Sectional 
Champions, State Finalists
Girls track, Dominique Thomas:  100 
meter and 200 meter Medalist
Boys Wrestling team: IWCOA State 
Champions

Boys wrestling, Dylan Connell, Elon 
Rodriguez, Nick Jimenez: IWCOA 
State Champions
Boys wrestling, Josh Glover, Chuck 
Fitzgerald, Chris Moore, Scott Burke, 
Joe Miller: State Medalists
Chess team: State Finalists
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TEACHING STAFF
Ms. Erin Carver	
Physical Education

Mrs. Kathleen Cetera 
Science

Mrs. Christine Connell 
English

Dr. John Costello	
Science

Ms. Amy Deitz		
Theology

Ms. Christi DeWispelaere 
Foreign Language

Mrs. Elizabeth Ghita  
Foreign Language

Ms. Megan Graf	
Science

Mrs. Patricia Healy	
Theology

Mrs. Kelly Hilton	
Guidance Director

Mrs. Mary Jo Keogh 
Foreign Language

Mr. Tom Kruse		
Guidance

Mr. Marcus Kuiper 
Physical Education

Mr. Steve Lalor	
Theology

Mr. Ephraim Lee	
Mathematics

Mr. Steve Liggett	
Mathematics

Mrs. Laura Littner	
Social Sciences

Mr. Bill O’Herron	
Mathematics

Mr. Tyler Palak	
Social Sciences

Dr. Glenn Pinnau	
Social Sciences

Mrs. Brooke Poci	
Mathematics

Mrs. Andrea Radcliffe 
English

Mrs. Brittany Solomon 
Science

Mr. Jim Stamatakos	
Guidance

Mr. Chris Taylor	
Academic Resource

Mr. Jeremy Toledo	
Music

Mr. Tim Truman	
English

Mr. Joe White	  
Business

Mrs. Lynn Widhalm 
English

Mrs. Erin Widmayer 
Art

SUPPORT STAFF
Mrs. Kaitlin Bordeaux 
Admissions and 
Development Director

Mr. Giuseppe Chieco	
Facilities

Mrs. Julie Diamond	
Guidance Secretary

Mrs. Laurie DiSilvio	
Administrative Asst.

Mrs. Kathleen Furrow 
Cafeteria Director

Mrs. Ann Gillmeister 
Assistant Bookkeeper

Mr. Bob Glascott	
Facilities Director

Ms. Lori Hirsch	
Alumni

Mrs. Julie Houk	
Technology

Mrs. Kris Johnson	
Receptionist

Ms. Mary Lakomy	
Facilities

Mrs. Peggy Murwin	
Bookkeeper

Mr. Curtis Price	
Athletic Director

Mr. John Tropp	
Facilities

BOARD OF 
CONSULTORS
Mrs. Cristen Carlson 

Rev. John Evans 

Dr. Christina Fleming

Rev. Brian Grady 

Mr. Michael Kagan 

Mr. Robert Kosin 

Mrs. Carmen Miderski

ADMINISTRATORS
Mr. Mike Shukis, Superintendent
Rev. Jared Twenty, Spiritual Director/Dean of Students
Ms. Debra Novy,  Director of Curriculum & Professional Development
Mr. Brad Williams, Dean of Students/Social Sciences Teacher
Mr. Benji Winkelman, Dean of Students/Physical Education Teacher

ROCKFORD DIOCESE
Most Reverend David J. Malloy, D.D., J.C.L., S.T.D., Bishop of Rockford
Mr. Michael Kagan, Diocesan Superintendent of Schools   
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Tuition and Fees $3,020,074 57.3%

Parish Assessments $1,393,416 26.4%

Support Services $110,290 2.1%

Interest Income $28,213 0.5%

 

Fiscal Year ended June 30, 2021

OPERATING REVENUE

OPERATING EXPENSES & BUILDING ADDITION DEPOSIT

Miscellaneous $9,469 0.2%

Instruction $2,385,455 52.4%

Operation & Maintenance of Plant $795,064 17.5%

Administration & General $616,053 13.5%

Capital Outlay $285,234 6.3%

Athletic $287,325 6.3%

Transportation $96,127 2.1%

Development $7,981 0.2%

Technology $77,401 1.7%

$115,539 2.5%

 TOTAL
$4,550,640

STATEMENT OF REVENUE & EXPENSES
Total Revenue
Total Expense
Excess of Revenue over Expenses
Foundation Earnings
Transferred to Replacement/Reserve Fund

$ 5,273,395
$ 4,550,640

$ 722,755
$ 711,933

$ 10,882

BALANCE SHEET – JUNE 30, 2021 ASSETS
Cash, Investments and Receivables     
Foundation, Endowment Fund
Property, Plant and Equipment
Accumulated Depreciation   

TOTAL ASSETS

$ 3,849,514
$ 2,827,202
$ 9,232,155

$ (4,035,033)

$ 11,873,838

BALANCE SHEET – JUNE 30, 2021 ASSETS
Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses
Deposits and Deferred Revenue
Activity Fund
Fund Balances

TOTAL LIABILITIES & FUND BALANCES

$ 391,364
$ 172,676
$ 262,899

$ 11,046,899

$ 11,873,838

TOTAL
$5,273,395

Depreciation
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LEADERSHIP CIRCLE 
The Leadership Circle recognizes the 
exceptional generosity of those making 
individual gifts of $1,000 or more to one 
of Marian Central Catholic High School’s 
charitable giving programs during an 
individual school year. We are grateful to 
these generous parents, former parents, 
alumni and friends of the school.

EUGENE C. BAUMHOFER 
CIRCLE ($10,000+)
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Barkei
Mr. George Boulet

GOLD CIRCLE ($5,000+)
Mr. and Mrs. Cameron Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Kelly
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Ladd
Morgan Stanley Smith Barney, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Thennes 

SILVER CIRCLE ($2,500+)
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Fettig
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Settles
Mr. and Mrs. Norm Siegfried

BRONZE CIRCLE ($1,000+)
Banner Moulded Products
Bull Valley Asset Management LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Bykowski
Dr. and Mrs. Timothy D. Conway
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Dalton
Mr. and Mrs. Cliff Hadick
Homestead Electrical Contracting, LLC
Knights of Columbus #1288
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Ladd
Marcon Medical Partner, Inc.
Mr. Craig Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Murwin
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Rogge
Mr. and Mrs. Jaime Ruiz
Mr. Gregory Schneider
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Selby
Dr. Kent Truckenbrod
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Trueblood
Rev. Jared Twenty
Mr. Frederick Wrobleski

UNRESTRICTED ANNUAL FUND
FOUNDER’S CLUB ($5,000+)
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Barkei
Mr. George Boulet	
Mr. and Mrs. Cameron Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Thennes 

SUPERINTENDENT’S 
CLUB ($2,500-$4,999)
Mr. and Mrs. Norm Siegfried

HURRICANE’S CLUB ($1,000-$2,499)
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Bykowski
Dr. and Mrs. Timothy D. Conway
Knights of Columbus #1288
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Ladd
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Rogge
Mr. and Mrs. Jaime Ruiz
Mr. Gregory Schneider
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Selby
Dr. Kent Truckenbrod
Rev. Jared Twenty

MEMORARE CLUB ($500-$999)
Mr. Vincent Dudziak
Mr. Pat Niesen 

BENEFACTOR CLUB ($250-$499)
Mr. Gus Golembiewski
Mr. John Oakford 
Mr. Thomas Patterson 

ASSOCIATES CLUB ($100-$249)
Amazon Smile
Mr. and Mrs. Dirk Connley	
Miss Lydia Herbst 
Dr.  and Mrs. Richard Holthaus 
Mr. and Mrs. Russ Hopp 
Mr. and Mrs. James Kendrigan 
Mr. Joel Kolner
Mr. Kevin Landers 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Marke 
Mr. and Mrs. William Redlin 
 Mr. and Mrs. Hans Rokus
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Tallman 
Ms. Michaelene Thillman 
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Walczynski 
Judge and Mrs. Eugene Wedoff 
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Woerter 

PARTICIPATION CLUB ($1-$99)
Mrs. Carole Coleman 
Mr. Michael Dwyer
Mr. and Mrs. Gerard Idstein

Dr. and Mrs. Michael Miller 
Mr. Jonathan Staehling
Mr. and Mrs. Nick Wake
Ms. Roseann Wakulenko

RESTRICTED ANNUAL FUND
FOUNDER’S CLUB ($5,000+)
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Kelly
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Ladd
Morgan Stanley Smith Barney, LLC

SUPERINTENDENT’S 
CLUB ($2,500-$4,999)
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Fettig
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Settles

HURRICANE’S CLUB ($1,000-$2,499)
Banner Moulded Products
Bull Valley Asset Management LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Dalton
Mr. and Mrs. Cliff Hadick
Homestead Electrical Contracting, LLC
Marcon Medical Partner, Inc.
Mr. Craig Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Murwin
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Trueblood
Mr. Frederick Wrobleski

MEMORARE CLUB ($500-$999)
Mr. and Mrs. Bryan Bulaga
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Dolter
Dr. John F. Kane, Inc.
Mr. Charles Eldredge
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Iden
InserTech, LLC
Dr. Kevin Paulsen
Ray Jones Agency
Mr. and Mrs. T. Christopher Roth
Schmid Construction Plumbing 
   Services, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Schmid
Mr. and Mrs. Terrance Sievert
Mr. Edward Slomski
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Szydzik
Welch Bros. Belvidere, Inc.

BENEFACTOR CLUB ($250-$499)
American Community Bank & Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Jordan Blanton
Mr. and Mrs. Travis Brabec
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Connell
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Eckstein
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Hughes
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2020-2021
FUND RAISING PROCEEDS
During the 2020-21 school year, the Advancement Office was responsible for 
administering and overseeing three fund raising efforts:  Annual Fund Appeal, 
Athletic Benefit Golf Outing, and Dinner Auction. 

These fundraising efforts generated the following net proceeds during the 
2020-21 fiscal year:

	 Annual Fund – Unrestricted........................................................$51,430
	 Annual Fund – Restricted............................................................$12,333
	 Athletics.........................................................................................$24,918
	 Dinner Auction..............................................................................$24,746
	 Fine Arts........................................................................................$11,040
	 Golf Outing....................................................................................$23,000
	 Memorial Donations.....................................................................$6,930 
          
The restricted gifts are deposited in accounts in accord with the donors’ wishes 
at the time of the donation.  The net proceeds from the golf outing are recorded 
as Development Revenue in 2020-21 operations and expended on Athletic 
Department equipment and supplies.  Memorial donations are either restricted 
for a particular purpose or deposited in the school’s endowment fund.  The total 
value of the school’s endowment funds invested in the Diocesan Foundation as 
of June 30, 2021 amounted to $2,824,292.
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Mr. and Mrs. Roger Ladd
Law Offices of Paul J. Fina
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Long
LOOK SHARP Eye Care Specialists, Ltd.
Mr. and Mrs. Victor Narusis
Remke’s Garage
Riverside Animal Clinic and 
   Holistic Center
Mr. and Mrs. Lance Shelton
Spitson Brothers Masonry, LLC

ASSOCIATES CLUB ($100-$249)
Mr. and Mrs. John Adams
Mr. Ronald Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. James Blake
Ms. Mary Jo Burg
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Butler
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Choutka
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Clifford
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Collins
Ms. Melissa Cooney
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Cudzilo
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Davidson
Ms. Jane Dintzner
George Thompson Insurance
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Gerringer
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Glascott

Ms. Mary Jo Grass
Mr. and Mrs. William Herkes
Mr. and Mrs. Russ Hopp
Jakubowicz Construction, LLC
Mr. Liam Kirwan
Ms. Yolanda Koch
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Littner
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Maurer
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Miceli
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Nihan
Mr. and Mrs. Miro Pomili
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Radcliffe
Mr. and Mrs. William Redlin
Mr. James Riedl
Mr. and Mrs. David Ruehlman
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Salzmann
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Shannon
Mrs. Tracy Stanko
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Stotz
Ms. Patricia Thelen
Ms. Patricia Von Bergen
Mr. and Mrs. David Waggoner
Mr. and Mrs. William Walker
Mrs. Catherine Westphal
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Wilder
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Yegge
Mr. and Mrs. M. Thomas Yegge

PARTICIPATION CLUB ($1-$99)
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. James Cervantes
Mr. Jim Cudworth
Mr. and Mrs. James Diamond
Mr. and Mrs. James Dolan
Mr. Michael Dwyer
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Gilman
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Hilton
Mr. and Mrs. Rich Hoover
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Jablonski
Mr. and Mrs. John Jung
Mr. Michael Kearney
Mr. Louis Kobza
Mr. Erich Kraemer and Ms. Denise Babo
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Lajb
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Piedmonte
Mr. and Mrs. David Rickert
Mr. Paul Ronczkowski
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Schmid
Mr. and Mrs. John Tinkham
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Woerter

No matter how far I travel from 
Marian in the future, and no 
matter how distant everyone 
may be in this room from 
me, the spiritual connections 
we have formed through our 
sincerity and kindness will stay 
with me. As I move on from 
high school, the memories and 
stories from my time here at 
Marian will keep the students 
and teachers that I have meet 
ingrained in my heart forever.” 
- Molly Finnegan ’21, Salutatorian
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GOLF CORPORATE SPONSORS
Athletico Physical Therapy 
Christy Metals, Inc.
Huemann Water Management Inc.
Jim Jolly Sales, Inc.
Morgan Stanley
Mrs. Dolores Morris
Remke’s Garage
Ridgeview Electric, Inc.
St. Patrick Catholic Church

GOLF HOLE SPONSORS
American Community Bank & 
Trust
American Residential Services
Designing Concrete, Inc.
Home State Bank
Jensen’s Plumbing and Heating
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Kratochvil
JPJohnny.com – Juice Plus 
   Nutrition
Marian Central Athletic 
   Boosters Club
Mr. Michael Milanovich
Ms. Glenda Miller
OPM Resource Group
Rebars & Steel Co.
Spitson Brothers Masonry, LLC
Stan’s-LPS Midwest

GOLF UNDERWRITING
Anonymous 
Mr. Jim Cotting
Mr. Darren Fortin
Mr. Kevin Kirwan
Mrs. Laura Litterer
Mark Mitchell Agency Inc.
Ms. Glenda Miller
Mr. Jon Sheahan

GIFTS-IN-KIND
All Seasons Orchard
Boys Basketball Team
Boys Golf Team
Boys Soccer Team
Boys Tennis Team
Bull Valley Golf Club
Chestnut Mountain Resort
Classic Cinemas
Dance Team
Fencing Team
Football Team
Girls Golf Team
Girls Soccer Team
Girls Tennis Team
Harbor Shores on Lake Geneva

Lacrosse Team
Lynfred Winery
Mr. Rich O’Connell
Randazzo Family
Mr. Nicholas Reed
Richardson Adventure Farm
Schwalbach Family
Track Team
Volleyball Team
Wrestling Team

PAINT AND SIP
UNDERWRITERS
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Glascott
Mr. Thomas Kruse
Mrs. Nicole Ricciardi
Mrs. Mary Stotz

GIFTS-IN-KIND
Beth Genengels Photography
Bunker Hill Charities
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Glascott
Marian Central Mentors
On-Target Sales
Pharma Phrase
Riverside Animal Clinic & 
   Holistic Center
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Welch

TRIVIA
SPONSORS
Homestead Electrical Contracting, 
   LLC
Kunes Country Auto Group

UNDERWRITING
Mrs. Amy Ahler
Ms. Ellen Sievert
Mr. Patrick Weiler
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The Remembrance Fund allows friends of Marian Central to remember, thank, or honor individuals or groups. 
The donations received are used to support scholarships for deserving students and other projects as requested.

Ways to Help
METHODS OF GIVING
CASH
The most common method of making a gift is 
to contribute cash.  You may benefit from such 
gifts with a charitable deduction on your tax 
return.  Many donors may choose to make a 
cash gift in the form of a three-year pledge.

SECURITIES
Stocks, bonds, or mutual fund shares that have 
appreciated can have an immediate impact on 
our campaign and also create an income tax 
reduction for you based on their current value.  
Because there is no capital gains tax when you 
make the gift, you double tax savings on shares 
you’ve held for over a year.

LIFE INSURANCE
You may donate to the campaign by making 
Marian Central the owner and beneficiary of 
your life insurance policy.

PLANNED GIFTS
Planned giving is the process of carefully 
selecting the best method and asset for 
making a charitable gift.  Such a gift can 
enable you to take full advantage of the 
tax laws to accomplish your financial and 
charitable goals.  Planned gifts can be made in 
the following ways:

•Bequests by will or living trust

•Charitable Gift Annuities

•Beneficiary benefits from IRA’s, pensions, or 
  financial accounts

•Charitable Remainder Trusts

•Charitable Lead Trusts
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KATHRYN BOLGER MEMORIAL
Ms. Diane Aigotti
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Althaus
Mr. and Mrs. Don Bauer
Mrs. Grace Beaudoin
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Bolger
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Bourgeois
Ms. Carolyn Brigham
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Brobson
Mr. Joseph Carey-Clark
Mr. Paul Carlisle
Donald Doherty family
Mrs. Susan Ela
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Fagan
Mr. and Mrs. Lyle Fitterer
Ms. Joan Follett
Mrs. Carol Freund
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Gaylord

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Gorman
Mr. Dennis Gramm
Mr. Michael Hartmann
Mr. and Mrs. Pat Hickey
Kim and Nancy Holmgren
Mr. and Mrs. James Kieckhaefer
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Martinez
Mr. and Mrs. John McDermott
Dr. and Mrs. Michael Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Moehling
Mr. and Mrs. David Oeffling
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Oeltgen
Ms. Christi Ott
Mr. Dennis Podoll
Mr. and Mrs. Hans Rokus
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Schuenke
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Schuster
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Steiner

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Stilling
Ms. Linda Walker
Ms. Mary Walters
Mr. Gregory Wesley
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Wisniewski

LAURA CALDWELL MEMORIAL
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Gottbrath
Mrs. Erin Groden and family
RB Thompson

CANDICE COLE MEMORIAL
Mrs. Emily Mulka

JOHN GRODEN MEMORIAL
Mrs. Erin Groden
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CHRIST THE KING, 
WONDER LAKE
Rev. Carlos Saligumba

CHURCH OF HOLY APOSTLES, 
McHENRY
Rev. Paul White

RESURRECTION, WOODSTOCK
Rev. Stephen Glab, C.R.

SACRED HEART, MARENGO
Rev. William R. Antillon

ST. ELIZABETH ANN SETON, 
CRYSTAL LAKE
Rev. Brian Grady 

ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST, 
JOHNSBURG
Rev. Jacek Junak, C.R.

ST. JOSEPH, HARVARD
Rev. Steven Clark

ST. JOSEPH, RICHMOND
Rev. Msgr. Martin Heinz	

ST. MARGARET MARY, 
ALGONQUIN
Rev. Piotr Sarnicki

ST. MARY, HUNTLEY
Rev. Christopher DiTomo

ST. MARY, WOODSTOCK
Rev. Burt Absalon

ST. MARY OF THE ASSUMPTION, 
McHENRY
Rev. David Austin

ST. PATRICK, HARTLAND
Rev. Burt Absalon 

ST. PATRICK, McHENRY
Rev. Godwin Asuquo

ST. PETER, SPRING GROVE
Rev. Msgr. Joseph Jarmoluk 

SS. PETER AND PAUL, CARY
Rev. Jeremy Trowbridge, STL

ST. THOMAS THE APOSTLE, 
CRYSTAL LAKE
Rev. John Evans

2020 -21 PARISH
ES

OUR MISSION
We, the administration, faculty, staff, students, and families of this Roman Catholic, Diocesan high 

school, dedicate ourselves

 to welcoming all who seek Truth and strive to live by it;

 to proclaiming the Gospel of Jesus Christ – the Way, the Truth, and the Life – by our sharing of the 
Catholic faith in word and deed;

to forming students in mind, body, and soul through our college preparatory curriculum, diversity of 
extracurricular activities, and program of spiritual growth; and

 to sending servants into the world equipped with 
their God-given talents and acquired wisdom to spread God’s kingdom.

What values will help you make the best 
of how things turn out? The values I 
feel are the most important are the ones 
instilled in us here at Marian: faith in 
God, family, and hard work.” 
- Brian Hopp ’21, Valedictorian
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Marian Central Catholic High School
1001 McHenry Avenue
Woodstock, IL 60098-3099
815-338-4220

www.marian.com
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

PUBLISHING INFORMATION
The Hurricane Alert is the alumni newsletter published twice per year 
by the Advancement Office.  All information is accurate to the best of 
our knowledge. These publications would not be possible without us 
receiving updates about the achievements of our alumni.

Updates should be sent to: 
Marian Central Advancement Office 
1001 McHenry Ave., Woodstock, IL 60098 
Information may also be emailed to 
Lhirsch@marian.com

Kaitlin (Thompson) Bordeaux  09 | Admissions and Development 
Director

Lori Hirsch | Alumni Relations Director 

Lynn Widhalm | Editor

Parents: If this publication is addressed to your son or daughter who no 
longer lives at home, please notify the Advancement Office of their new 
mailing address at 815-338-4220 ext. 124 or Lhirsch@marian.com.

www.marian.com

Class of 1970 50th Reunion


